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Dear Prospective Applicant: 

The Arapaho and Roosevelt National Forests and Pawnee National Grassland (ARP) is issuing 
this pre-solicitation to inform interested parties of the upcoming campground concession opportunity. 
Feedback is encouraged. 

The prospectus may offer one to three campground concession special use permits to provide 
high-quality public service in the operation and maintenance of government-owned recreation 
facilities. The new special use permits will replace the current concession permits which expire 
December 31, 2023. We expect to advertise the prospectus this coming spring in 2023 then complete 
the application evaluation and make a selection by late summer, early fall of 2023. The successful 
applicant(s) would begin operations in January 2024. 

Prospective bidders are strongly encouraged to conduct a self-guided visit during the summer of 2022. 
This will allow interested parties to view the sites during peak-season and ensures that 
sites are accessible without the risk of snow-impact and road closures. Visiting the forest and 
sites will provide prospective bidders a more thorough understanding of this offering. A virtual 
Questions and Answers Session will be held late-August 2022. Please RSVP for the virtual 
meeting to receive the invite and additional details. RSVP to edward.perault@usda.gov by 
August 10, 2022. 
The pre-solicitation will be made available electronically on Sam.gov as well as the ARP website. For 
specific questions regarding information contained in the pre-solicitation, please contact Ed Perault, 
Concessions Program Manager at 720-534-9105 or edward.perault@usda.gov. 

Thank you for your interest in the Arapaho and Roosevelt National Forests & Pawnee National 
Grassland. 

Sincerely, 

MONTE WILLIAMS 
Forest Supervisor 
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